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      Thank you for your prayers, loving support, and faith during our outreach / retreat in Ireland this past month!  
The trip was as full as it could have been, each moment blessed with opportunities to be deeper knit together in the 
life of Christ with our precious brothers and sisters in Ireland.  Opportunities to uplift the arms of churches, ministers 
and the body of Christ in Ireland that we so dearly honor, love and come to bless and serve.  The team of ministers 
that joined with Fire Ministries to participate in this mission trip was amazing.  Christ within each one of them went 
the extra mile time and again, shining forth Jesus’ nature in attitudes and self-giving love.  Before the trip we asked 
for your prayers for our leadership team to continue to grow in Christ and yield to 
His Cross within.  On this trip the Lord moved upon those prayers and continues to 
do so.  May we all persevere and press on till Christ truly be formed in every inward 
part that motivates us.  I also want to thank the Fire Ministries team that was state-
side during the trip.  These team members were also amazing.  So many people went 
the extra mile for this trip to happen and I cannot say thank you enough.  TOGETHER 
we are bringing forth the Son, and sharing His life abroad.  May our true and most 
precious thank you come from the Father as He receives His Son through us in all 
these things. AMEN!! 

     There is much to share concerning all the Lord did on this past Ireland 
trip.  Next month’s newsletter will focus more on the outreach aspect of 
the trip, while this month I would like to emphasize the retreat portion of 
our journey.  Our "Pray and Get Away Retreat" transitioned from casual 
prayer walks and meditations into an outpouring of the Father's heart in a 
powerful release through the Word.  It was an unexpected feast, and it is 
available to all of you!  Since I returned home from Ireland I have worked 
diligently up-loading the sharings onto the web-site so that EVERYONE 
could partake of this feast from the Father’s heart.  These sharings are so 

much more than just teachings but rather the Father's earnest desire to make known His deep hope and hunger for 
His Son in us.  Much of the sharing was through R.T. Nusbaum, as he and his wife Debbie were invited by Fire  
Ministries to be a part of our annual Retreat as well as being invited to preach in Dublin.  This month’s article is also a 
part of that outpouring taken mostly from a Sunday morning when I was invited to share in a Methodist church in 
Ireland.  To further listen to these sharings please visit our website at: www.fireministriesinternational.com  and go 
to “The Father’s Heart Conference” link found on the home page.  

      During our time in Ireland we were blessed to have our first official Board Meeting.  The Lord filled and guided 
that meeting and continues to direct our steps for all that is in His heart in regards to the ongoing outpouring of His 
Son through this ministry.   In days the paperwork for our 501c3 non-profit status will be submitted to the IRS.  
Please pray.   For the past 17 years Fire Ministries has been functioning as a DBA under the non-profit status of my 
local fellowship, and for all those years of covering and care we are deeply grateful.   

     It continues to be a very FULL season for Fire Ministries.  The Lord’s Life keeps welling up and pouring out in so 
many different areas.  How wonderful to be about the Father’s business TOGETHER!   Please know that more than 
ever, your support, participation, and prayers mean so much.         Desperate to give the Father His Son, Kelly 



Ever since my local fellowship organized a 
Vacation Bible Club  based on the Book of Reve-
lation, the Spirit of God has been on the move 

to share Jesus with kids!!!  Instead of finishing 
the bible club at the end of the summer, the 
Lord continues to pour and pour into this area 
of making and producing videos as a continua-
tion of this series.  The emphasis of these video 
lessons is to share the reality of “Christ in you” 

with children!  If you know any kids who are 
hungry for Jesus, like puppets and would like to 
see Kelly dressed up as the Apostle John on the 

Isle of Patmos, check out our videos that can be 
found on the website!  

JESUS FOR KIDS! 

Little bear is upset and hurt.  Heart Puppet prays that little 
bear would know that he was made to bear in his body the 

life of Jesus Who loves even those who hurt our feelings. 

II Corinthians 4:10 
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Please pray for our dear Sister Nuala.  She is needing to have stomach surgery, but has had one 
delay after the other in the process.  Also she experiences sudden loss of blood pressure and 
fainting at times, and they are not sure why at this time.   Nuala is a vessel of Christ that POURS 
Jesus over us all every time we are with her in Ireland.  We love her so much and cherish your 
prayers for her health, safety and all the Lord has for her and through her in this season.  

Pastor Stephen’s son Gavin Taylor is now on the “Team To Mission” team.  
It is a Methodist program for teenagers to be a part of training and to do 
mission work all over Ireland.  Please be in prayer for the team as their first 
outreach is in County Cork.   

Gavin got his first taste of outreach with Fire Ministries when he was a 
young boy!  We are so proud of him and want to continually remember him 
in our prayers during this special time of outreach throughout this year. 

Please remember Nathan and Jenna in your 
prayers as they are expecting their first child 
the beginning of October!  (Nathan and Jenna 
minister with the BCM ministry in Ireland.  We 
are blessed to see them every year during our 
annual Family Reunion Conference).    

Please remember Pat Cassel in your prayers.  She has had 
several strokes and is very weak right now.  Pat is a beloved 
and precious women who has been a dear friend in Christ for 
many years. She has come to Ireland several times and blessed 
us all with her heart for Jesus.  We love her and pray the Lord 
minister His heart to her in a special way during this time.   


